
Thursday, June 6th 2013 at 7PM at the Town of Fremont Town Hall, Chairman Ed Schultz called the 

monthly Town Board Meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said and the minutes of the May 

8th 2013 meeting were read. The Chairman asked for any additions or corrections.  A motion was made 

by Supervisor Krause and 2nd by Supervisor Schmitz to accept the minutes as read.  Motion Carried.  The 

Treasurer read the May financial report and a motion was made by Krause, 2nd by Schmitz to accept.  

Motion carried.   

Open Forum: Dylan Kovatch asked to be on the July agenda to introduce a proposal for a disc golf 

course. A number of townspeople expressed concern for the building permit rules. The contracted, 

Town Building Inspector will be consulted and results will be reported at the July meeting. Tyrone asked 

about getting a couple pails of gravel to fill in holes in ally behind his home.  This is an acceptable 

practice approved by the Town Board.  Also, a collapsed culvert in that block will be inspected by the 

Town Board.  The Zoning Board was asked to schedule monthly meetings rather than every 2 months to 

get the ordinances up to date.  Rodney Dix, Chairman will advise the Board when the July Meeting is 

scheduled.  The Street between the Feed Mill and the Post Office was discussed and repairs are 

scheduled. Simon Fischer of the Chili Fremont Fire Dept asked the Board for a picnic permit for the July 

Fireworks, and Jeremy Martin asked for a Fire Works Permit.  The Chairman will sign a Fireworks permit 

for Jeremy when presented and the clerk will give Simon a Picnic Permit before the event. 

Assessor Andy Cegielski, reports Open Book and BOR are finished and the report will be turned in by 

June 10th as required.  Andy invited all to call him if any questions or concerns throughout the year. 

A Liquor License Application and 9 Operators Licenses were approved by a motion from Krause, 2nd by 

Schmitz.  Motion Carried. 

Supervisor Krause made a motion that all Committees serving the Town Board, which include the 

Sanitation Committee, The Zoning Committee, The Fire Dept, and The Road Committee submit minutes 

and bylaws ( if applicable) to the Town Board within 30 days of meetings. Motion was 2nd by Schmitz.  

Motion Carried. 

A request from the May Town Board Mtg to inquire into Yard Waste Pick-up was followed up by 

Supervisor Krause. His extensive report gave the Sanitary Dist Residents some options to consider.  

Calcium Chloride price from Kafka is approx. 49cents a foot (46 cents in 2012).  The bright orange 

painted stakes will again be available from the Town Garage for residents to mark their desired starting 

and ending spots.  With this constant rain, the dust control so far this year has not been an issue.  The 

Supervisors may start calling residents next week about ordering. 

Representing the Sanitary District, Tony Mayer reports that Mike Reiter will be stepping down.  Tony is 

checking into the legality of replacing him with Simon Fischer, as Simon is not a resident of the Sanitary 

District, but does have a business in the district.  Mike will be leaving as of the end of July and his 

replacement would be completing his term which ends Jan 1 2014. Mayer also asked the town to gravel 

the lagoon access road near the culvert. Tuesday June 11th is the next Sanitation Mtg. 

The Fremont Road/Hwy 10 maps obtained from Clark Co will be discussed with the Co Hwy Dept. and 

the DOT.  The Board will report at the July meeting. 

The July Town Board Meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 15th at 7PM at the Town Hall. 



A motion was made by Schmitz to pay all bills.  2nd by Krause.  Motion Carried 

A motion was made by Krause, 2nd by Schmitz to adjourn this meeting. Motion Carried 

Meeting Adjourned, 9PM 

Barbara Tysver, Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


